



## Advancing Urology through Research

Tuesday, December 19, 2023

Stephen Edward Strup, MD, FACS President, Board of Directors, AUA Southeastern Section

Dear Dr. Strup:

Following a rigorous peer-review process the Urology Care Foundation and the American Urological Association Office of Research are excited to announce that the following early-career investigators received funding for the 2023 Research Scholar Award sponsored by the AUA Southeastern Section.



Bashir Al Hussein Al Awamlh, MD, began a one-year award research award on 11/20/2023 supported by AUA Southeastern Section fund one. The project, titled "Assessment of resource utilization following treatment of localized prostate cancer using a novel data source" is being conducted at the Vanderbilt University Medical Center (VUMC) under the mentorship of Daniel Barocas, MD.

We encourage you to join us in congratulating Dr. Al Hussein Al Awamlh and they can be contacted at <a href="mailto:bashir.alhussein@vumc.org">bashir.alhussein@vumc.org</a>.



Joshua Linscott, MD, PhD, began a one-year award research award on 11/20/2023 supported by AUA Southeastern Section fund three. The project, titled "Utilizing Cell Free DNA to Detect Minimal Residual Disease and Monitor Response to Neoadjuvant Chemotherapy in Muscle Invasive Bladder Cancer" is being conducted at the H. Lee Moffitt Cancer Center & Research Institute, Inc under the mentorship of Roger Li, MD.

We encourage you to join us in congratulating Dr. Linscott and they can be contacted at Joshua.Linscott@moffitt.org.

Thank you for your continued partnership in our efforts to forward urologic research and patient care. For questions related to grant application and review processes please contact the AUA Office of Research at <a href="mailto:grantsmanager@auanet.org">grantsmanager@auanet.org</a>. For questions regarding fiscal management of your contribution please contact the Urology Care Foundation at <a href="mailto:cdu.can@UrologyCareFoundation.org">cdu.can@UrologyCareFoundation.org</a>.

Sincerely,

Christine Riordan, PhD Director of Research

American Urological Association

hat I Rul

Cynthia Duncan
Director of Development
Urology Care Foundation